

ĐỀ THI THỬ TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT

NĂM HỌC 2025-2026

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (không kể phát đề)

MOCK TEST 3

Part 1: Write /mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that best completes each of the following sentences. (2.0 pts)

- 1.** - _____ to your pen pal yet? - Not yet I'm too busy.
A. Do you write **B.** Are you writing
C. Did you write **D.** Have you written
- 2.** Whenever I visit a new place, I use _____ to get directions.
A. trip itinerary **B.** guided tour **C.** package holiday **D.** Google Maps
- 3.** Do you ever wish you _____ go to England for higher education?
A. can **B.** could **C.** should **D.** had
- 4.** She _____ Italian when she was living in Rome.
A. picked out **B.** picked on **C.** picked up **D.** picked off
- 5.** All of us _____ all day on Saturday because we had to finish the project by Monday.
A. are working **B.** were working **C.** worked **D.** have worked
- 6.** Woods and fields are typical features of the English _____.
A. landscape **B.** attraction **C.** development **D.** exploration
- 7.** The longer the talk about the matter is, _____.
A. the situation seems worse **B.** the worse seem the situation
C. the worse the situation seems **D.** the situation seems the worse
- 8.** The facilities which are available to everybody in an area like parks, schools, shopping centres, etc. are public _____.
A. services **B.** amenities **C.** features **D.** offices



Part 2: Read the following announcement and write /mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks. (1.0 pt)

Announcement: Join Us for World Earth Day Celebration!

We are excited to announce our upcoming World Earth Day Celebration, (1) _____ will take place on April 22nd at Central Park. This event aims to raise awareness about the importance of protecting our planet, which is home to diverse ecosystems and countless species. Many environmentalists (2) _____ are passionate about sustainability recommend (3) _____ in activities that promote a healthier Earth, such as planting trees and reducing waste.

We suggest that everyone (4) _____ their friends and family to enjoy the various workshops, which will include informative sessions on climate change and conservation efforts. Let's come together to celebrate our beautiful planet, which needs our care and attention.

For more information, feel free to contact us. We hope to see you there!

- | | | | |
|-------------------|-----------------|------------------|-----------------|
| 1. A. which | B. who | C. whom | D. that |
| 2. A. which | B. who | C. whose | D. whom |
| 3. A. participate | B. participated | C. participating | D. participates |
| 4. A. meet | B. bringing | C. meeting | D. bring |

Part 3: Write /mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the best arrangement of utterances/sentences to make a meaningful exchanges/text in each of the following questions. (1.0 pt)

1.

- a. Mark: I'm sorry to hear that.
b. Phong: My grandparents called this morning. A flood destroyed their house.
c. Mark: Phong, why are you so sad?

- | | | | |
|----------|----------|----------|----------|
| A. c-a-b | B. b-c-a | C. c-b-a | D. a-c-b |
|----------|----------|----------|----------|



2.

a. Nam: Me too! The story is so exciting and the special effects are amazing.

b. Hoa: What film are you watching?

c. Hoa: Of course! It's one of my favorite films.

d. Nam: It's "Harry Potter". Have you seen it?

A. b-c-a-d

B. b-d-c-a

C. d-b-a-c

D. d-c-b-a

3.

a. First, having a healthy lifestyle is important for everyone.

b. Moreover, using natural materials for art projects can be fun and creative.

c. Finally, a good parents-children relation helps kids feel safe and happy while growing up.

d. Also, families should spend time together, and they can do this by playing outdoors or participating in traditional games.

e. In addition, parents should support their children's activities, as this helps build strong relationships.

A. a-b-d-e-c.

B. d-e-b-c-a.

C. b-d-e-c-a.

D. a-d-b-e-c.

4.

a. Mi: Yes. We're still busy moving in, you know.

b. Ann: Hi, Mi. Long time no see. How're you doing?

c. Ann: How's your new neighbourhood?

d. Ann: Oh, that's why I haven't seen you in the Reading Club very often.

e. Mi: I'm fine, thanks. By the way, we moved to a new house in a suburb last month.

f. Mi: It's much bigger than our old one.

A. b-e-d-a-c-f

B. c-f-b-e-a-d.

C. b-e-c-f-e-d.

D. b-a-c-f-e-d.



Part 4: Read the following passage and write/mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet (1.0 pt)

At 2,315 miles (3,726 kilometres), the Missouri River is nearly as long as the Mississippi River, into which it flows. Together the Missouri and the Mississippi form one of the world's longest river systems.

There are seven major dams and dozens of smaller dams on the Missouri. The dams use water from the river to produce electricity. They also create reservoirs, or artificial lakes, behind them. The reservoirs store water that is needed for cities and for irrigation of crops. Irrigation is important because most of the regions around the river have a fairly dry climate.

In addition to producing electricity, the dams on the Missouri are also used to control the water level of the river. Sometimes water is held back to prevent floods. At other times, water is released to keep the water level high enough for barges to float downstream.

By changing the natural flow of water in the Missouri, dams and reservoirs have altered the river's ecosystem. **They** have affected the depth and temperature of the water in different parts of the river. Such changes have made it difficult for some species, or types, of plants, animals, and fish to survive. A few wildlife species in the region are now endangered.

1. Why is water released to keep the water level high?

- | | |
|------------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| A. To produce electricity. | B. To prevent floods. |
| C. To let barges float downstream. | D. To change the flow of water. |

2. What does the word "They" in the last paragraph refer to?

- | | |
|------------------------|-----------------------|
| A. dams and reservoirs | B. parts of the river |
| C. such changes | D. some species |

**3. Which of the following is true, according to the passage?**

- A. The Missouri River is longer than the Mississippi River.
- B. The Missouri River flows into the Mississippi River.
- C. The Mississippi River flows into the Missouri River.
- D. Wildlife species in the Missouri region are dangerous.

4. What is probably the best title for the passage?

- A. Producing Electricity
- B. Mississippi River
- C. Dams on the Mississippi
- D. Missouri River

Part 5: Read the following passage and decide if the statements that follow are TRUE or FALSE. (1.0 pt)

Both of my parents love travelling, and they usually take us along. My mum told me that I started travelling with them when I was just four months old. It was a short trip to a city 120 kilometres away from our home town. Mum said I was a good girl since ate and slept during the trip without ever crying.

Every year my family goes on different trips from 2 days to 2 weeks. We normally don't stay in resorts. Instead we stay at homestays where we can get to know more about the life and culture of the people in those areas. We eat with them, watch them cook, and go hiking with them.

Sometimes we go abroad for our holidays. I still remember when I went to Disneyland in Hong Kong and later visited the Taronga Zoo in Sydney. I will never forget the moment seagulls took some snacks from my hands when we were sitting outside the Sydney Opera House.

I believe that when we travel together, we can strengthen our bonds and have great memories with our beloved family members.

1. _____ The girl began travelling with her family when she was four years old.
2. _____ They usually stay in resorts when they travel.



3. _____ When they were sitting outside the Sydney Opera House, seagulls took some food from her hands.

4. _____ Travelling together makes them feel strongly connected.

Part 6: Give the correct form of words in brackets. (1.0 pt)

1. Do you know how many _____ of French there are? (VARIOUS)

2. Ha Long Bay was _____ as a UNESCO World Heritage Site in 1994.
(RECOGNITION)

3. Worrying about my health can cause a lot of _____, so I try to stay calm. (ANXIOUS)

4. Factory jobs can be very boring and _____ but they provide stability.
(REPEAT)

Part 7: Each sentence has a mistake. Find the mistakes and correct them. (1.0 pt)

1. Shakespeare is a playwright who influence on the English language is enormous.
_____ → _____

2. They are wondering where buying traditional handicrafts for the upcoming event.
_____ → _____

Part 8: Complete the sentence so that it has the same meaning . Use NO MORE THAN FOUR WORDS. (2.0 pts)

1. "Is Kevin touring Siem Reap and Tonlé Sap Lake?" Lewis asked.

→ Lewis wanted to _____ touring Siem Reap and Tonle Sap Lake.

2. It took Sue little time to find an outfit for school.

→ Sue _____ an outfit for school.

3. She loves books. The endings of the books are happy.

→ She loves books _____.

TA9 LUYỆN THI VÀO 10 MOCK TESTS
4. What a pity she hardly finishes her daily project.

→ She wishes she _____.

